From: Janet S Fillmore -

Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2022 10:.01 AM
To: DRC Public Comment

Subject: City of Atascadero

City of Atascadero Design Review Committee - Committee Meeting

: APR 14 2022
Thursday, April 14. 2022, 2:00 P.M.

Agenda Item #2 — Development Project Review

Design and Neighborhood compatibility review of a fence at 8850 El Centro Road

The proposed project includes a request to install a 6-foot, metal picket fence within the front setback on APN 030-513-
004.

I am writing this e-mail to express my strong opposition to allowing a 6-foot fence in the setback of the property
mentioned above. The current design plan states a fence within the front setback be no more than 4-foot tall which is
more than ample to draw boundaries.

| concur with the current design plan of fences withing the front setback be no more than 4-foot tall. If the board allows
a 6-foot fence in this area | believe it will be a complete eye sore to those who live and drive on the street. Blocking this
home from its current view will move our quiet little street into an industrialized atrocity. Making this kind of a change
in our residential neighborhood will blemish the view and simplicity of our neighborhood.

As a resident of El Centro Road, | beg you not to allow this fence. It will be the biggest monstrosity in the neighborhood
and is not acceptable to me, my husband, children, grandchildren, and other neighbors.

I hope you consider the feelings of those of us who will have to live with this disgrace and vote against this horrid
encroachment to our neighborhood.

Thank you for your time,

Janet Fillmore
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